
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 27, 2023 
 

From the Principal’s Desk 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

The Joe Corbi’s & Claire's Gourmet Fundraiser was a huge success! As a school, we collectively met all the 
goals we set.  
 

The following prizes are as follows: 

• Top Selling Student & Principal for Half Day: Lana Villani 

• Top Selling Class & Extra Recess Time: Mrs. Peterman’s Class 

• Top Selling Grade & Ice Cream Party: Grade 2 

• WFES 300 Items Sold: The entire school earned a Pajama Day with Movie Time 

• WFES 500 Items Sold: The entire school earned Dr. O’Byrne will be duct taped to the wall. 
 

WFES sold exactly 500 items! We appreciate the entire community's support. The award days will be 
announced soon. The students have offered to bring duct tape from home, but I assured the students that it 
is not necessary. The excitement in the building is refreshing to see and hear! I cannot wait to see all the 
smiles and hear all the laughter on “Duct Tape” day.  
 
Please support the WFES PTA Trunk or Treat event tomorrow evening. We thank the PTA for hosting this 
activity for our students, as Halloween activities will not take place during school time. This is a reminder that 
schools will close 3-hours early on Tuesday, October 31st. 
        

Always for children, 
 

Dr. Debra L. O’Byrne 
Principal 
 
 

Dates to Remember 
 

Saturday, October 28  WFES PTA Trunk or Treat – 4:00 to 6:00pm 
 

Tuesday, October 31  Schools Close 3-Hours Early (12:55pm) – End of 1st Marking Period 
 

Wednesday, November 1 School Spirit Day – Wear School Spirit Wear or School Colors, Green & White 
 

Friday, November 3  Yearbook Cover Contest Deadline 
 

Friday, November 3  Gr. 2 Fire Safety House Activity 
 

Friday, November 3  PTA Sponsored Fitness Friday! (Weather Permitting) 
 

Wednesday, November 8 Report Cards Issued 
 

Thursday, November 9  School Photo Makeup/Retake Day! More Details to Come 
 

Thursday, November 9  Gr. 5 SCH Kick-Off (Students Only) – 2:45 to 3:45pm 
 

Friday, November 10  School Spirit Day – Wear Red, White & Blue in Honor of Veterans Day 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/14vE0K-YDUIRG1QHJL7YJuS9IUEHZepkw/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/14vE0K-YDUIRG1QHJL7YJuS9IUEHZepkw/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1SHV13FdqJ1PfxJ0qnkXoURnB-uy6oARy/view?usp=sharing


 

Friday, November 10  PTA Sponsored Fitness Friday! (Weather Permitting) 
 

Monday, November 13  PTA Meeting in the Media Center – 7:00pm 
 

School Information 
Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Conference slots will open on November 6, 2023, at 8:00 AM and vary by teacher, with some offering 
conferences in the evening. The online conference sign-up will run through November 16, 2023, at 4:00 PM.  
 

On Monday, November 20, conferences will be in person only. Teachers will hold all conferences in person 
at their schools, and parents may only attend their scheduled conferences in person.  
 

All conferences will be held virtually on Tuesday, November 21, and Wednesday, November 22. Teachers 
may opt to hold their virtual conferences from their schools or remotely.  
 

First-grade parents will schedule conferences with the quarter-one homeroom teacher, Ms. Braswell, or Ms. 
Donaldson. 
 

Related Arts Teachers will hold office hours. Conferences with related arts teachers are optional. If you would 
like a conference with related arts, please contact the teacher directly to meet during their office 
hours. Below are the emails of the related arts teachers: 

Mrs. McCoy, General Music & Chorus Christen_McCoy@hcpss.org  

Mrs. Petrilla, Media Amy_Petrilla@hcpss.org  

Mrs. Schroder, Art Michele_Schroeder@hcpss.org  

Mrs. Bennett, Physical Education Meghan_Bennett@hcpss.org  

Mrs. McDonald, Technology Tracey_McDonald@hcpss.org  

Mr. Marini, Band Nicholas_Marini@hcpss.org  

Ms. Hagee, Orchestra Rachel_Hagee@hcpss.org  
 

Parents, please note how your conferences will be held. We encourage you to use the resource below on 
how to schedule your conferences.  
QRC for parent teacher conferences. 
 

WFES Absences 
Please be reminded that when your child is absent, we ask that you send an email to 
WFESabsence@hcpss.org stating your child's name, date of absence, the reason for the absence, and a 
doctor's note, if applicable.  This allows us to monitor attendance and excuse the absences as applicable.  
 

Per HCPSS Attendance Policy 9010, the school must receive notification from the parent/guardian or 
physician explaining the absence/tardiness of a student within five school days of the student's return, or the 
student's absence/tardiness will be unlawful/unexcused. 
Could this be me in a few weeks???    
 

Candy for the Courageous 
Donate your extra wrapped Halloween candy to our Military Troops worldwide! Please separate the meltable 
candy from the non-meltable, put the separated candy in plastic zipper closed bags, and place the bags in the 
marked bins in the front lobby between November 1-7, 2023. We also encourage students to write letters or 
cards to the troops, which will be included in the shipment. 
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MAP Reports Available  
Parents can access their students’ MAP results following these directions. In addition, detailed home reports 
will be available to view at the same time as report cards November 8th. 
 

WFES Celebrates Veterans 
Veterans Day is a federal holiday in the United States observed annually on 
November 11th, for honoring military veterans of the United States Armed 
Forces. 
 

WFES would like to honor the amazing veterans in our very own WFES family 
and community. During the month of November, we would like to display 
information about our veterans throughout the halls of our school. 
 

If your child is sharing information about the Veterans in their family, please help them create a mini-poster 
(8 ½” x 11”), see Mrs. Penny Smith’s sample. The students can do this electronically or they may hand-draw 
and add scanned photos. Please note that these will be on display and may not be returned, so please do not 
use original photos. If you do not have access to a color printer, and your child creates an electronic 
submission, please email to penny_smith@hcpss.org. Include your child’s name and homeroom teacher and 
email by Tuesday, November 7th, to ensure printing time. 
 

If you have questions or need to submit this information in a different format, please contact our Principal's 
Secretary, Mrs. Penny Smith via Penny_Smith@hcpss.org. 
 

School Pictures - Make-Up & Retakes - November 9th 
School pictures were sent home with students today. Our school photographer will be at WFES on Thursday, 
November 9th to take photos of students who were absent on our original picture day. Our goal is to have a 
school picture of EVERY student for the yearbook.  
 

The photographer will also do retakes for any student that is dissatisfied with the portrait that was taken in 
September. Students requesting a retake must bring the original portrait package with them to school and 
return it to the photographer. Next week, students who were absent on our original "picture day" will be 
given a flyer with school photo ordering information. 
 

Please click here if you wish to view the photo packages that are available for purchase. You may also visit 
www.strawbridge.net and enter code FM429461 if you wish to pay online. Purchasing school pictures 
benefits our school financially, as it is a fundraiser. Please consider school photos for your upcoming holiday 
gift giving needs. 
 

Yearbook Cover Contest!  
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After-School Activities at WFES this Fall 
Howard County Department of Recreation & Parks offers a variety of after-school programs at West 
Friendship Elementary School. Parents may register students directly with HCRP. Please click here for 
complete details or see the full flyer at the end of this newsletter. 
 

Weis 4 Schools 
Do you shop at Weis? If so, please link your Weis Rewards card to WFES! Please see this flier for more 
information, including a QR code to link your Rewards card. 
 

Harris Teeter Together in Education Rewards 
If you shop at Harris Teeter, you can link your VIC card to benefit WFES. Follow these simple steps HERE: 

1. Enter email associated with your VIC account. 
2. Enter the one-time passcode sent to your email. 
3. Search for your school and click "add" to link. 

 

Related Arts and the Color Calendar Schedule 
Students participate in Related Arts daily for one hour. There are five related arts classes: Art, Media, Music, 
Physical Education, and Technology. The rotating schedule is called the Related Arts Color Calendar. We 
rotate days using the color calendar because there are a disproportionate number of days off on Mondays 
and Fridays. You can refer to the color calendar below. It is important to make sure your child dresses 
appropriately for the classes he/she has for related arts, especially for physical education.    

 
 

PTA News & Information 
Join the PTA! 
Remember that PTA membership must be renewed each school year. Please visit 
https://westfriendshippta.memberhub.com/store?limit=21&live=true to join or renew.  

 
 

Community Information 
HCPSS Community News / Events 
Families can quickly discover educational and recreational resources, events, and after-school programs 
offered by community non-profits on HCPSS’s new Community News and Programs website. 
 

MARRIOTTS RIDGE HIGH SCHOOL MATTRESS SALE! Saturday, November 18th; 10 AM - 5 PM 
The Marriotts Ridge Music Department is excited to announce our 4th Annual Mattress Sale Fundraiser to be 
held in the high school Commons on November 18th. Come try out one of 25+ brand name mattress models 
on display and place your order for a brand new mattress! In addition, there will be premium bedding 
accessories including weighted blankets, luxury pillows and sheets, and more for sale.  
 

EVERY purchase benefits the music programs of Marriotts Ridge. Plus, we offer -- 
10% discount for HCPSS staff and community heroes! *  Price Matching! *  Financing Available!  

For more info click here and please share the FACEBOOK LINK with all your family and friends! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YXxYJUon_16z4cUTHj5cwRCi6dWBO9p7/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/18_yrr4dJ6XSbh5YHjWpkz-ajYLJK5sm5/view?usp=sharing
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FrcCTvEAoK4f8xPl7wXtdww~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRlBckWP0TeaHR0cHM6Ly90aWUuaGFycmlzdGVldGVyLmNvbS90b2dldGhlci1pbi1lZHVjYXRpb24_aj0xMDg2MTU1JnNmbWNfc3ViPTk3NTQzNTEzJmw9MTg4X0hUTUwmdT0yNTcwNjU2MSZtaWQ9NzI5MjcxNiZqYj0xMDMxJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9U2FsZXNmb3JjZSZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPUVtYWlsJnV0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj0mdXRtX2NvbnRlbnQ9VG9nZXRoZXJfaW5fRWR1Y2F0aW9uX1NlcHRlbWJlcl8yMDIyVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpjIZaVJGP71Gx3UhVwZW5ueV9qb25lc0BoY3Bzcy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C01%7CPenny_Smith%40hcpss.org%7Ceed3fdbc74be4c1d6f7708da97f7cc72%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637989387783734077%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5bt90Ih%2BWcJSXtzul740eT8BEgNFSm1Z1dz9eaEfWrE%3D&reserved=0
https://westfriendshippta.memberhub.com/store?limit=21&live=true
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FQCpVVeS7Px0mRPfFeSH_SA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRmkV8fP0QlaHR0cHM6Ly9jb21tdW5pdHktcHJvZ3JhbXMuaGNwc3Mub3JnL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZKWfK7Bkk8yGpFIVUGVubnlfU21pdGhAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=05%7C01%7CPenny_Smith%40hcpss.org%7C5029fd26d0c94939267e08db83c170a2%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638248639092035045%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=h%2FVsiaEpYzKTYZNobHV7mcBN2JV8dRN5RMvx99t2NxI%3D&reserved=0
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1IU8iJNrKVc97kvzkfrM2kDnmbaF8qXfy/view?usp=sharing
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fevents%2F206824208958006%2F%23beds-4marriottsridge23&data=05%7C01%7Cpenny_smith%40hcpss.org%7Caa1d877aaab849d7af0908dbd56f99cf%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638338447568777238%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=V3hm2OtoAO8oWZYW1Z53tGWMDjjg314PRQHcMbTbUGY%3D&reserved=0

